





Official Statement – México Republicano
Regarding the Terrorist Attack in Boulder, Colorado  

Mexico City, June 2, 2025.
Yesterday, in Boulder, Colorado, an attack carried out by Mohamed Sabry Soliman, likely with a homemade flamethrower, against a demonstration demanding the freedom of hostages in Gaza, resulted in several individuals suffering burn injuries.  
In this regard, México Republicano strongly condemns this act, which infringes on people's freedom of expression and has clear terrorist connotations, as it transforms a civilian protest into an act of inconceivable violence without any material provocation.  
México Republicano condemns these acts and any action that uses violence or terror to impose a political vision or suppress a demonstration. We express our full solidarity with the people of Boulder and with the people and government of the United States in response to this attack on citizens, and we join in condemning such events.  
Hope that the facts related to this incident will be clarified as soon as possible so that society can have transparency.  

Sincerely,  

	Juan Iván Peña Neder
President
	Gricha Raether
Secretary General  





C.C.P.: Larry Rubin, General Advisor.
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